
City Manager Report   March 21, 2024  

Fire Dept.-No fires reported this month. Please see Spill Response Report. We will be holding our 1st SCERP 

Meeting, March 19th at 2pm to update information and prep for River-Watch/Flood. There is a Community 

Emergency Response Team training coming up in April. We should see if any of our other entities participating 

in the SCERP plans and meetings would be interested in attending. If not, then 1-2 from the City of Aniak 

should try to attend. Up to $1,500 is reimbursed for travel etc. 

Public Works Dept.-Sent out quotes for 10-yard Dump Truck and Front-End Loader for EDA Grant. Also sent a 

quote for a New Grader for another grant that may be coming up soon. I haven’t had an update on the Water 

Service Grant. The Mechanic will be here at the end of March to work on our Excavator. He will be using our 

office Nisson truck and staying at the Office Rental building for the few days he will be here. Stephen and 

Francis are able to retake their Operator’s tests, they will be getting that set up soon. We also posted job 

openings for a full-time Labor and Seasonal/On-Call Laborer. 

City Clerk-M.Simeon on leave. Scheduled to return at the beginning of May. I will slowly begin packing up 

boxes and getting things ready to move to the new office. 

Library- FY25 PLA Grant Application-see below-this grant helps with wages and supplies for our Library. We 

are hoping to hire our Librarian this week. We will be planning our move and getting our grant objectives 

ready for this summer. 

Financial Statement- We need to amend our FY24 Budget due to O&M Best Practices Scoring-to demonstrate 

sufficient revenue to cover expenses. 75/100 scoring. The original budget shows over-projection of revenues 

(sewer and landfill). The amended budget will have to be carefully expended for the remainder of the year, 

but still a balanced budget. Resolution 24-03 is to Certify our FY23 (last year) Budget. It will be used to help 

plan for our FY25 Budget and is part of our permanent records. 

City Manager-Attended FEMA-Flood Plain Management Training last month. Very informative and so much 

more it entails for city management. I will be posting more notices about this as time allows. AVCP Housing 

program is still looking into 4 open lots-Asked them to consider looking at vacant housing owned by private 

owners. Listed at least 9-10 vacant properties. Next opening for housing projects is in 2030. 

As always if you have any questions or concerns please let me know. 

Respectfully, 

 

Lenore Kameroff 

City of Aniak, City Manager 

 


